
	
	WEST SUSSEX FUN RUN LEAGUE

MINUTES OF MID-YEAR MEETING HELD AT

PORTSLADE COMMUNITY CENTRE

ON 13 MAY 2012 AT 12.35PM
	

	
	
	Action

	
	Present : All 17 clubs except Southwick Strollers from which apologies for absence were received
	

	1. 
	Confirmation of dates for remaining 2012 fixtures 
	

	
	All dates and times as previously notified on web-site but with the addition of a junior race of 0.8 miles at Fittleworth on 2 September at 10.30.
	All clubs to note

	2. 
	Confirmation of contact names and addresses 
	

	
	There were no changes to the contact names and addresses as per the web-site
	

	3. 
	Entry fees for 2013
	

	
	Agreed that these should remain unaltered, ie WSFRL adult club members in advance pay £2, junior race 50p.  NB Junior runners in the senior race pay senior rates.
It was agreed that late entries on the day should be capped at £5 for both League club members and all non League club runners 
	All clubs



LAC

	4. 
	Cancelled races
	

	
	The policy agreed at the 2011 AGM, but not minuted, was that all advance club entries for an event which is subsequently cancelled should be paid in full.  Once the club organising a cancelled event has collected all the due fees and paid out all expenses incurred a refund should be made to the appropriate clubs.  Individual clubs would then either have to suffer the net cost or recover it from individual runners. 

Delays in certain clubs paying entry fees resulted in a delay in Horsham Joggers refunding a proportion of the fees to other clubs following the cancellation of the Valentines run, due to icy weather. Should future events not take place, organising clubs were asked to consider postponing the event to later in the year rather than cancelling the event completely.
	All clubs

All clubs

	5. 
	Pre junior run issues at Lewes
	

	
	Although these were resolved prior to the event , the race organiser will be attending the AGM to ensure the 2013 race and entry form are compliant with WSFRL requirements and that a correct version of the entry form can be put on the League's website. Problems with results can also be discussed then.
	LAC

	6. 
	Smart Rrs 
	

	
	Feed back on the system is very much appreciated by Dave Grunwell, whose telephone number and e-mail address are shown on the web-site.

If  those responsible for entries and results do not have a compatible version of Microsoft Office but have children at school who use the home computer, educational versions of the latest software are  currently available for download for under £40 from Software4students.
	Appropriate clubs

Appropriate clubs

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	 MINUTES OF MID-YEAR MEETING
(continued)
	

	7. 
	Any other business
	Action

	
	· Inconsistency in junior ages for races – Jill Renson pointed out that the minimum age for the Arunners flat beach run was 15 whereas the hillier Hedgehoppers 5 and Chichester's Trundle 10k had minimum ages of 14. Dawn Cobbett (WS) read out the recommended UK Athletics guidelines although the minimum ages here varied depending on the terrain. Although a small number of juniors would be disappointed , it was agreed that from the start of 2013 the minimum age for juniors running in the adult events of 5 miles or more should be raised to 15, although individual clubs could set higher limits if courses warrant this. The minimum age for juniors running in the adult events of under 5 miles could still be 14, although, again, individual clubs could set higher limits if courses warrant this. 

· My year in the life of ...The West Sussex Fun Run League by Tim Boone – Tim presented his book to celebrate 30 years of the League and asked for help from clubs in publicising it, including individual clubs' websites. Tim thanked Joan Lennon (SAC) and Ray Chick for proof reading it and providing feed- back.  It was agreed that Tim could have a table at events to sell the book which would cost £6 to League club members in person and £7.99 to anyone else. Tim had a number of fliers for clubs to take at the end of the meeting and he would also e-mail this to clubs. All profits from the sale of the book, of which 250 copies had been printed, would be donated to Arunners' charity for 2012.  In the event of the book selling out, a reprint would be considered provided these could be sold by the end of 2012. 

· Scores to date – Phil McErlain presented the scores to date including a new format for showing most improved clubs to date. This new format was agreed to be much better and formally approved.

· Missing cheques  for SWS 2010 entry fees – These have now been found but because they are dated 19 months ago the bank has refused to accept them.  Although the majority were in the names of individuals, where possible it was hoped that the cheques could be returned to the originators and fresh cheques re-issued to SWS (Sue Oakes). Cheques were distributed to club officials where possible. The largest unallocated cheque which was unpresented was for £40 from Mrs T L O'Brien.

· Location of the League's kit – PHH encountered problems locating kit as a helper from SAC at SWS event had taken some of the kit away. [Previous policy was that kit was collected at end of race by next club wishing to use it].As only 5 clubs now use kit, it was agreed that if a permanent home could be found for it this would be a better option. Possible with David Clubb from Lancing?  PHH to pursue.

· Electronic money Transfer – This is an item for the AGM in November.  Reps are requested speak to their club Treasurer to discuss if this would be a possibility for the future.
	All clubs

T Boone

Appropriateclubs

PHH

	8. 
	Location and date of AGM
	

	
	Steyning AC on 25 November 2012 at 10.00am 
	All clubs


